

ONRSR Ref: A1108457 Your Ref: MTM EVU

28 May 2020

Mr Raymond O'Flaherty Chief Executive Officer Metro Trains Melbourne (MTM) PO Box 1880 MELBOURNE VIC 3001 **National Office** 

PO Box 3461, Rundle Mall ADELAIDE SA 5000

contact@onrsr.com.au 08 8406 1500 www.onrsr.com.au ABN: 44 260 419 904

Dear Mr O'Flaherty

Discharge of Enforceable Voluntary Undertaking between Metro Trains Melbourne Pty Ltd (MTM) and the National Rail Safety Regulator - accepted on 15 December 2017

I refer to the Enforceable Voluntary Undertaking (EVU) that was offered by MTM on 12 December 2017 and accepted by me on 15 December 2017 as an alternative to the legal proceedings commenced by the Regulator on 28 September 2017 regarding the serious injury of a rail safety worker at Laverton on 2 October 2015.

I am advised by the ONRSR rail safety officers who have been ensuring compliance by MTM with the EVU over the past two years that all the obligations presented within the EVU are now complete and fully discharged.

This letter confirms that MTM has performed all obligations and requirements promised in the EVU and I now deem the EVU to be satisfied and complete. A copy of this letter will be published on the ONRSR register along with the EVU documents currently published, so that it is clear that the EVU is now complete with no further action required.

I hope you have seen the EVU as a worthwhile process and one that has seen demonstrable improvements in the safety of those working on the MTM system. I encourage MTM to continue this increased focus on the safety of its railway operations and rail safety workers to ensure incidents like Laverton do not occur again.

Yours sincerely

Sue McCarrey

**National Rail Safety Regulator** 

Brisbane Office 1800 531 982